
 

Fernwood Place – Covid 19 Update  

CODE RED remains in place for the Province of Manitoba with slight 

revisions to the Public Health Order effective 

April 21, 2021. 

The following directives are implemented: 

• Households can have only two designated people as visitors into the building. 
• If you choose to have two (2) designated people, they must remain the same people and 

does not mean you can change those two (2) people intermittently. 
• Essential workers which aide in daily living requirements, housekeeping, etc., continue 

to be allowed. 
• Outdoor visits up to ten (10) people including members of a household on an outdoor 

private property. 
• All common areas, including waiting areas, remain closed and sectioned off to 

discourage loitering. Any loitering in common spaces, including hallways, is not allowed 
• Retail shopping will be open at 33% capacity for all items. 
• Restaurants are open at 50% capacity and you must sit with members of your own 

household ONLY.  
• Deliveries to your suite must be made by your designated person, otherwise they must 

be done at the front door.  
• Walking outside for fresh air and exercise is encouraged however the exercise room 

remains closed. 
• Masks must be worn covering your nose, mouth and chin without gapping by anyone in 

public spaces. 
• Haircare services have been re-established  at a limited capacity. All programming 

continues to be suspended but is under review. More details to follow. 
• All meal programs deliveries will be made to your suite door until further notice. 

These new public health orders are in effect until May 12, 2021. 

Please continue to be respectful of your fellow tenants and behave responsibly. 

Remember to continue to self-monitor any symptoms and Contact Public Health at 888-315-
9257 if you have concerns about symptoms. 

 
Questions/concerns can be directed to Bonnie Begalke at 204-346-5020. 

April 20, 2021 


